
What a wonderful time of year!  A Florida Fall may not have the 

changing of leaves that happens up north, but we do get to enjoy 

the crisp air of the season.   
 

As we begin the second quarter, teachers are focused on ensuring all students master 

the Florida standards.  Chisholmôs School Improvement Plan goal is ñIf all teachers        

implement engaging instruction based on the standards, then academic achievement  

will increase for all students.ò 
 

Engagement involves more than a learning activity that hooks students into learning.     

It is the relationships between adults and students.  The more teachers know about their 

students and can demonstrate a caring attitude that is perceived as personal by the     

students, the more engaged the student is in learning.  Additionally,  the more a teacher 

can relate learning to studentsô interests, the more students will learn.  The teachers at 

Chisholm seek to create a community of engagement through acts of kindness, respect 

and caring.  When you talk with your children about their learning, encourage them to 

share with you what they are learning and why it is important to them.  Donôt settle for 

the shoulder shrug or ñnothingò response that you might get.  Engage them in a positive 

conversation about how learning is hard work and that knowing how to work hard,   

persevering when learning is difficult is an important part of growing up. 
 

As part of our emphasis on engaging instruction, each grade level is designing Learning 

Expeditions for their students.  These are different than field trips as these are academic 

in purpose and enhance the learning in the classroom.  Parents, we want every child to 

attend these Learning Expeditions.  We have scholarship funds to cover the expense for 

students when needed.  All that is required is a signed permission form. 
 

Lastly, as we enter into the holidays, I wish you and yours a healthy and happy holiday 

season.  While on vacation look for ways to connect experiences to learning.  Reading, 

writing, math, science, social studies, music, art and fitness is everywhere!  The two 

weeks is not a vacation from learning, but instead think of the time as a time to engage 

your children in new learning. 
 

 

      Karen L. Beattie, Ed.D. 

       Principal 

      

Mrs. Jennifer Grant  
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Dates At A Glance 

¶ Nov. 9éééééé..Picture Retakes 

¶ Nov. 10ééé.PTA Pasta Dinner &      

      Salute to Veterans 

¶ Nov. 11éééVeterans Day Holiday 

¶ Nov. 24ééééThanksgiving Break 

                End of Day 

¶ Nov. 30ééééé...Classes Resume 

¶ Dec.2éééé.Midterm Period Ends 

¶ Dec. 18ééé.Winter Holiday Break 

   End of Day 

¶ Jan. 4éééééé..Classes Resume 

Early Release Dates 

November  4, 18 

December 2, 9, 16 

òThe most valuable resource that all teachers 

have is each other.  Without collaboration 

our growth is limited to our own 

Perspectivesó 
-Robert John Meehan 

Announcing Chisholmõs  

Teacher of the Year - 

The teachers have selected Mrs. Grant as the Teacher 

of the Year for Chisholm based on her passion for 

teaching and learning.  She is well-respected by her 

colleagues and the parents of the students she has 

taught over the years.  When observed recently by Mr. Gary 

Marks, Area Superintendent, Mr. Marks stated, ñMrs. Grant has a 

model classroom for student engagement.ò  Mrs. Grant will be 

recognized at the Volusia County Teacher of the Year Banquet on 

February 12 at the Daytona Hilton. 

Chisholm E lementa ry                                                    New Smyrna  Beach,  FL   

Congratulations Mrs. Grant!  



Second Grade News: 

Wow! In the first 9 weeks, our kindergarteners grew and learned so much! We read and discussed 

many types of texts and practiced demonstrating our new knowledge through detailed illustrations and 

guided writing. We love being authors and illustrators. We also became experts in numbers up to ten 

and we are looking forward to mastering numbers up to 20 next. As scientists, we continue to practice 

using our 5 senses to explore our world through observing, comparing, measuring, and sorting a variety 

of objects. Most importantly, we are learning to read independently! In our classrooms, our progress towards reading our 81 

sight words is visibly tracked so that we can monitor our own learning and set goals for ourselves! We are very proud of 

our successes so far. 

Second grade is continuing to use both fiction and      

nonfiction text to retell stories in sequence, discover the     

authorôs purpose, use context clues and find the main   

ideas and details of stories. In math, we are building on 

what we know to solve 2 to 4 digit addition and            

subtraction problems. We are using a variety of             

manipulatives to find  answers. In Science, we are        

studying weather and we have started our gardens. We 

planted red rain, tatsoi,  purple mezunna, carrots, royal 

burgundy beans, radishes, squash, cucumbers and okra.  

When they are ready to harvest we will taste them all and 

plant other varieties of vegetables. Along with planting we 

are learning how to make compost and what are the best 

seeds to plant in each season.  In Social Studies, we are 

learning about ñOur Worldò.  We are looking forward to 

the  holidays and making crafts. Please continue to check 

homework folders and sign weekly reports. Second grade 

is having a great year. We appreciate your support by 

bringing in the needed supplies for our STEM Fall Fun 

Day. The students had an  exciting morning of learning.  

Kindergar ten News: 

First Grade News: 
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learning our sight words, and practicing our addition 

and  subtraction facts to 20.  What a great time of year 

to celebrate what we are thankful for and the       

blessings in our lives! We are looking forward to all 

the fun lessons and activities too!  

Keep up with your independent reading at home 

nightly and continue doing a great job with your 

homework. 

Happy Holidays!   

Beverly,  Evans, LeBlanc and Ludtka 

Grant, Navarro, Roof  and Weeks 

 Bowe, Crandall, Dixon, Goodknecht and Griffith 

We wanted to start by saying ñThank Youò to the           

volunteers who helped with Harvest Day. The students 

learned so much and enjoyed all the stations!  We also  

enjoyed our trip to the Public Library. The students were  

excited to see all the books and services offered by the  

Public Library.  

We are busy in class as well! The first 

graders have been learning about      

nutrition through a program presented by 

the University of  Florida. It consists of 

6  thirty minute lessons which are being 

taught by Mrs. Valentine.  We are    

òNine tenths of education 

is encouragement.ó 

                -Anatole France 



Fifth Grade News: 

Four th Grade News: 

We are zooming through the school year in 3rd grade! The first grading period showed us what a wonderful place 

Chisholm Elementary is to learn and grow. Now that we are in the second grading period our productivity, promptness, 

preparedness, politeness, and positivity are in full swing and we are making every minute count. In English Language Arts, 

we are learning how to compare and contrast different stories by the same authors, make connections across text, and use 

our reading strategies to comprehend new information. In Social Studies, we are entering civics and focusing on our local, 

state, and federal government. In Math, we are applying multiplication strategies and properties to solve equations and 

word problems. In Science, we will compare and contrast properties of matter as well as describe changes before ñmoving 

the spotlightò into forms of energy and motion! We are so excited for our first learning expedition together as a group to 

the New Smyrna Beach Public Library on November 16! 

so fun! We went on our first field 

trip to the Marine Discovery Center 

in October to learn about weathering 

and erosion. On November 5th, we 

will take our next trip there to do more hands-on study that 

relates to our science curriculum. 4th grade will also visit the 

NSB public library.  What a great local source to provide 

literature and more for you and your family! Thank you for 

your continued support in your childôs education.  

Itôs hard to believe that we have started our 2nd quarter of 4th 

grade! Our students have been working so hard in all of their 

academic areas.  In Math, we have started a new unit learning 

multi-digit multiplication using many different models such 

as the box method, arrays, and partial product method. If 

youôd like to see a demonstration on these methods, check out 

YouTube!  Remember to use Front Row and IXL on your 

tablets or computers to reinforce those skills learned in class. 

Check with your teacher if you need the log-in information. 

Fourth graders are also studying about The Florida            

Everglades in ELA and Social Studies in our first DBQ. Our 

question to answer is: What is the Primary Reason to Protect 

the  Everglades? Students are researching many documents to 

write their first informative piece of writing. Science has been 

Third Grade News: 
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Brown, Daughtry, Frey, and Miller 

Hopkins, McDonald, Reheiser and Vogel 

Ciaramella, Dill, Ditslear and Johnson 

Read! Read! Read!  Our 5th graders are taking reading counts tests daily! We recently 

started Unit Two in our reading series. The theme for this unit is ñDiscoveriesò.     

We are now doing a unit on weather. This includes the water cycle, weather, and 

climate. We are charting the weather daily on a weather 

chart. Please continue to work on multiplication and  

division facts, as well as, advanced multiplication, long 

division, and decimals.  

 

              Scheduled Field Trips: 

              Nov. 20th NSB Library  

              Dec. 4th Cracker Creek 



Greetings from Guidance! 

 

The month of October was a busy one for Guidance ï it was all about making positive choices with regard to 

lifestyle, relationships and education. 
 

We ended the month with Red Ribbon Week, a celebration of ñPaws-itiveò Choices.  The weekôs activities 

included signing the pledge to be drug-free and tying a red ribbon around the Chisholm Oak.  Because we 

ñmustache you not to do drugsò everyone wore a mustache on Tuesday. Wednesday was our first, P.A.W.S. ï 

Positive Acts of Wildcat Service.  To demonstrate our commitment to making positive choices, with the help of our SGA, we 

collected pet food and towels for the S.E.V. Humane Society.  Dressed as farmers on Thursday, we ñHarvested Positive     

Choicesò with a discussion of a healthy diet and lifestyle choices.  The week ended with everyone wearing RED!                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November is all about having an Attitude of Gratitude!  We have so much to be thankful for in our lives; please encourage your 

student (s) to look for and appreciate all that is good and positive in their life.   
 

The second P.A.W.S. will take place on Nov. 10th when we celebrate our nationôs military veterans.  We invite our students, 

families and all veterans to come out for a program ñSalute to Veterans.ò   Students will be making Veterans Day cards for    

veterans in local nursing and rehabilitation facilities.  
 

December is about Community Service ï weôll P.A.W.S. to collect canned food for our annual 

food drive ï ñTeam Up Against Hunger!ò  December 4th to benefit the gifts of Love Food 

Pantry; donôt  forget to wear your favorite Team Tee! 
 

Join us!  Grandparents as Parents - G.A.P. meets the second Tuesday of each month in the 

Guidance classroom at 8:30AM for coffee and conversation.  Call me at 424-2540 (6) to    

reserve a cup! 

 
Thank you for supporting Guidance! 

Marla DeLoach Griffin, School Counselor 

              

Guidance 
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Ar t News 
Welcome to Art! 

K-1 =Diego Rivera! K and 1st did a great job with Paul Klee, so weôre moving onto bigger things! 

Diego Rivera is Mexicoôs most celebrated artist, known for his huge mural paintings. His wife, 

Frieda Kahlo, was also a famous artist. While studying Rivera, we will also study clay and       

creating a pinch pot!  This will help us understand the Art Elements form and texture.  

2-3 = Paul Cezanne! 2nd and 3rd grade have said their goodbyes to Van Gogh and are ready to 

meet Cezanne! He was a French painter who liked to simplify objects in his paintings by using 

shapes like circles and rectangles. Our artists will create a clay coil pot and then use it for a still life painting, just like Cezanne! 

Learn more about Cezanne here; http://www.metmuseum.org/metmedia/kids-zone/start-with-art/cezannes-astonishing-apples 

4-5 = Jennifer Bartlett! 4th and 5th grade had a great time with Andy Warholôs Pop Art! And like Andy, our next artist is a  

printmakeréand she is STILL creating art in her 70ôs! Bartlett is known for her representational and abstract art style.  She   

usually works with a theme, using the same idea in many different ways. We too, will be choosing a theme to work with on  

the next quarter, even when we create our ceramic piece!  

Wildcat Wednesday: During one quarter of the year, you may hear your student talk about Wildcat Wednesday. This is     

because they currently have Art twice a week for that grading period! WW is a day in which students 3-5 can explore their own 

individual or group ideas for an art project! K-2 will use this bonus time to experiment with new art making tools, writing with 

Art and Art centers. Itôs our day to be extra creative and WILD!  

Media News 

Tappan 

Salute to Veterans: Chisholm Elementary  

School is hosting a Veterans Day Concert 

on Tuesday, November 10th  at 7:00 p.m. 

The concert will follow the PTA Pasta    

Dinner in the gym. Our third graders are 

singing along with students from Coronado 

Beach Elementary School and Read-Pattillo 

Elementary. We look forward to seeing you 

there. 
 

                SAVE THE DATE! 

               Tuesday, December 15th:  

       HOLIDAY PROGRAM, 6:30 p.m. 
 

Kindergarten, First grade and Second grade will present a holiday program on December 17th at 6:30 p.m.           

The students will sing some familiar songs and some new holiday songs. We hope to see you there! 
 

Music Resource 

I have had many students ask if they could have a copy of some of the songs we have sung this year. There is an 

online resource where many of the songs we have sung can be found. It is www.musick8kids.com. Downloads are 

available for $.99.   

Music News 

Lanier 



Safety Patrol News     
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Safety Patrols are on duty! The members of 2015-2016 Safety Patrol are very excited to be your ñgo toò people if you need 

help in any way. We are here to help keep all Chisholm students safe while on campus. Please encourage all students to 

listen and follow instructions of the Safety Patrols.  

 

You see us at various places in the morning, including assisting students in all drop-off zones, cafeteria, and raising the flag. 

In the afternoon, you see us assisting students in the hallways, getting into cars, and lowering the flag. In 

addition, we will be helping to organize the Box Tops (so please make sure you turn those into your 

teacher) as well as assisting at all school functions.  

 

While you are out and about, please smile and say hello to your Safety Patrol. 

 

Ms. Johnson 

 
 

Lady Cats and Kitty Cats will march in the New Smyrna Beach Christmas Parade Saturday December 5th 

and are looking forward to having a fantastic time!  We will walk down Flagler Ave., over the drawbridge, 

down Riverside Dr. and turned on Canal Street ending at Orange Ave. and Canal St.  What a great time we 

will have marching and representing our school.  Momma 

Cats be ready to walk with us if you can to help keep  additional eyes 

on the girls. 

The following week we will perform in the annual Showdoll       

Christmas Spectacular on December 9th and 10th, showcasing our   

newest routine Holly Jolly Christmas and A Grown Up Christmas List.  

Thank you Coach Savannah Meiring for letting us participate in such a 

wonderful show! For those of you that donôt already know,                

Ms. Savannah is second generation coach because her mom Kelly  

Conway is the original coach of the National Champion Showdolls, 

also my former coach!  Our community is very lucky to have her take 

the reins and lead the Showdolls!  

We will also perform at NSB Middle school as guest performers 

Wednesday Dec. 16th in the Stingray Stinger Holiday Show.  We just 

adore seeing all our former teammates who are now dancing as     

Stingers!  Thanks Mrs. Muessig for allowing us to have the opportunity 

to dance in your show!    

Huge thanks to Miss Maime & Miss Kimmie, our assistant coaches, 

who we love dearly and appreciate all your help.  These girls share 

their time with us on Tuesdays aside from college courses, work, and high school and keeping this team rolling!      

We welcome 5 Kitty Cats to the team Haley, Abigail, Ruby, Mya, and Charlie Ann.   

Like us on Facebook!    

Lady Cat News     Dill 



What a great time we are having in Extended Day this year.   

I would like to welcome our new and returning students. We 

are having so much fun making our cookie crafts, bulletin 

boards, trivia and learning new games. Want to join in on the 

fun? Please contact Mrs. Haldi. 
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Clinic News:   
Itôs that time of the year  

¶ Cover your sneeze itôs a breeze.  

¶ Remember DO NOT send cough medication, or cough drops to school              
without a Doctor authorization form. You may pick one up in the School Clinic.

  

¶ Wash your hands often.   

¶ Remember not to share clothing during our cold season.  

¶ Safe and Healthy Holidayôs to you all!  

Extended Day News:   

PTA News:   

¶ Duck for a Buck and Snifty scented Pencils for $1 on Fridayôs in the Caf® at lunch.  

¶ Dadôs Bring Your Child to School Day ï PTA served over 200 Dadôs, Grandfatherôs, Uncles, Father Figureôs 

a light breakfast and Hottie Coffee served coffee. 

¶ A popsicle party was held to reward 75 students who sold at least one Save Around coupon 

book. 

¶ Grandparents and Grandfriends Day ï PTA, SGA and Safety Patrol served over 400 

Grandparents, Hottie Coffee served coffee, performance by the Lady Cats, Dr. Beattie and 

Ms. Griffin spoke. 

¶ Great American Fundraiser delivery will begin November 5, 2015. 

¶ PTA will be having our annual Pasta Night catered by Olive Garden on November 10th 

before the Veteranôs Day performance, order tickets now. 

¶ Kona Ice will be at the school for the Veteranôs Day and Founderôs Day events.  NSB Flip 

Factory Gymnastics Spirit Night December 11, 2015 from 6-8p.m., $10 a student. 

¶ The Chisholm Holiday Shop will be December 7-11, 2015 from 8a.m.-3p.m. in Room 10-11,                        

students can shop for their families, great items from 25 cents to $15. 

¶ Founderôs Day Event and Carnival on January 23, 2016 from 11a.m.-2p.m.  

¶ Gently used stuffed animals, toys, games and books are always needed in the Wildcat Store. 
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Tops School! 

 

 

Visit our website at: 

http://myvolusiaschools.org 

Click on Schools Tab 

Click on Chisholm  

Elementary 

Where we... 

Learn, 

Grow, 

and  Succeed! 
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Mission Statement 

Chisholm Elementary 

would like to give a big  

WILDCAT THANK YOU  

To our Business Partners 

And Volunteers 


